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Press Release 

Pakistan's Ambassador in Khartoum vows to the Delegation of 

Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah of Sudan to deliver the Party’s Message 

to Release its Abducted and Imprisoned Members 

(Translated) 

 

 On Wednesday, 6/4/2016, a delegation from the Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah of 

Sudan, led by Br Sulaiman Ad-Dasis - Member of the Wilayah Council, accompanied 

by Br Abdullah Abdul Rahman - Member of the Wilayah Council, and Br Al-Bashir 

Ahmad - Member of Hizb ut Tahrir, handed the Ambassador of Pakistan in Khartoum 

a statement entitled: “End the Persecution of Hizb ut Tahrir, Let the Truth be told 

in Support of the Great Callers for the Khilafah”, which is issued by the Media 

Office of  Hizb ut Tahrir in the Wilayah of Pakistan. 

The delegation asked the ambassador, after reading the content of the statement, 

to convey it to the Pakistani government, after they introduced him to Hizb ut Tahrir 

and its objective: to resume the Islamic way of life by the establishment of the 

righteous Khilafah (Caliphate) on the method of the Prophethood. The Party’s 

delegation entrusted Pakistan's ambassador with this message for the sake of Islam, 

and to deliver it and the statement to the Pakistani government to release its detained 

and abducted members immediately and to be of help to them. 

The Ambassador of Pakistan has vowed to deliver the message and the 

statement to his government. 

 

Ibrahim Othman (Abu Khalil) 

Official Spokesman of Hizb ut Tahrir 

in Wilayah Sudan 
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